


UNM SCHOOL OF LAW 

FACULTY MEETING 

Tuesday, January 25, 2011 

 

The meeting was called to order at 3:13 p.m. 

 

Attendance: Barbara Bergman, Michael Browde, Camille Carey, Barbara Creel, Erik Gerding, 

Laura Gómez, Scott Hughes, April Land, Nathalie Martin, José Martinez, Alfred 

Mathewson, Jennifer Moore, David Myers, Mike Norwood, Sergio Pareja, Liz 

Rapaport, Leo Romero, Carol Suzuki, Gloria Valencia-Weber, Kevin Washburn, 

Peter Winograd 

 

Students: Jesse Allen, Ethan Thomas, Ethan Watson 

 

Staff/Sr. Admin: Sandra Bauman, Hannah Farrington, William Jackson, Susan Mitchell, 

Bonnie Stepleton 

 

I. Announcements 

a. Dean Kevin Washburn 

i. Announced that minutes from both this meeting and the one held on January 11
th

 

will be ready for approval at the February 8
th

 meeting. 

ii. Announced that Walter Sterling, current 1L, has been named Dean of St. John’s 

College in Santa Fe. He will finish this year, then go on leave with the hope of 

finishing his JD in the future. 

iii. Provided an update on the recent Judicial Nominating Commissions, including the 

impact of the gubernatorial transition. 

iv. Provided details about the Judicial Compensation Commission’s request to the 

legislature for salary increases. 

v. Described the current state of the Washington DC exchange program, which our 

students have enjoyed, but for which we’ve had no students from the DC schools. 

1. Catholic University has notified us that it will to withdraw from the program. 

2. Discussion ensued briefly with regard to potential ways to prevent this from 

happening. 

vi. Announced that SOL’s remaining candidate with a pending hiring offer will be 

visiting Albuquerque February 2
nd

 – 6
th

. Please let Liz know if you’d like to spend 

time with the candidate, or contact the candidate directly. 

b. Professor Gloria Valencia-Weber reminded faculty of the event honoring Tim 

Vollmann, and encouraged everyone to attend immediately following the meeting. 

 

II. Business & Tax Clinic, Jim Butler Position Candidacy – Professor Sergio Pareja 

a. Dean Washburn provided background on the faculty search, and the resulting offers – 

which were both declined. He then presented the idea, supported by the Faculty 

Appointments Committee, of offering Jim Butler, who had a visitorship in the Business 

& Tax Clinic this fall, an extended temporary position. 



b. Professor Pareja detailed Professor Butler’s educational and employment background, 

and distributed copies of his resume for faculty review. Various faculty members 

commented on their interaction with and opinion of Professor Butler during his time 

here. 

c. Discussion among the faculty proceeded which included 

i. Some hashing out of how such a position would need to be structured. 

ii. Review of the search process, the pool of applicants, and weighing the options of 

including this position again in SOL hiring search(es) in fall 2011. 

iii. Generalized commentary. 

d. Dean Washburn asked for a general consensus, which favored extending a one to three 

year temporary position to Jim Butler, at the dean’s discretion, based on the facts, 

circumstances, as well as the needs of the law school. 

 

III. Budget Update – Associate Dean Carol Parker 

In the interest of time to allow for faculty members to attend the event honoring Tim 

Vollmann, this item was tabled for the next faculty meeting. 

 

IV. Late Grades – Dean Kevin Washburn 

 Dean Washburn apologized to the faculty for violating the faculty late grades policy, and 

wrote a check to the Law School for the full amount he owed, based on the faculty’s fine 

schedule and the information provided by Registrar William Jackson. 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 4:25 p.m. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

Sandra Bauman 

Administrative Assistant to the Dean 






